
Progression Exams: 
 
Following the decision to cancel the Progression Exams for first years a number of 
questions have arisen.  Whilst we do not have concrete answers to these questions, we 
want to reassure students that when College life returns to normal we will work hard, 
with them, to ensure that the Covid-19 outbreak has not disadvantaged them in any 
way.  
 
Students have asked us the following:  
 
When will my Progression Exams be held?  At this point there are no plans in place.  If 
we are in a position to hold these, we will ensure students have plenty of notice so that 
they are fully prepared. 
 
Do I keep revising?  We encourage students to continue their consolidation throughout 
the year anyway, so yes.  Where practical, please continue to work independently and 
maintain your studies whether you are in College or at home.  Remember that any 
preparation for Progression Exams was preparation for the real exams in a years time. 
 
How will the College decide the predicted grades? Again, at this stage we do not 
have specific plans to share with you.  Please be reassured that any process for deciding 
predictions will be fair and transparent.  
 


